
NOTICE TO THE BAR

New Attorney Photo Identification Card

The District Court and Bankruptcy Court have approved an attorney
identification system that will allow attorneys who are members of the

Northern District Bar to apply for a photo identification that will allow them
to bring cellular telephones with cameras and other electronic equipment into

the Northern District of Georgia Federal Courthouses.

Attorneys must continue to go through security screening, but their cellular
telephones and other electronic equipment will be allowed into the

Courthouse.

Members of the Bar may apply for this special photo I.D. at the District
Court’s Human Resources Office, located in Room 2013 of the Richard B.

Russell Federal Building/Courthouse, after

January 15, 2009.

The application form will include an acknowledgment that the attorney has
read the Court’s Local Rules prohibiting cameras from being used on the

court floors and prohibiting the broadcasting of court proceedings.

An accompanying application fee of $35.00 must be paid by check made
payable to:  

“Clerk, United States District Court”.

The photo I.D. card will be valid for a period of two years and will remain the
property of the United States Marshals Service.

 

W. Yvonne Evans

Clerk of Court

January 14, 2009


